
RECOMMENDATION(S): 
AUTHORIZE the Auditor-Controller to issue a warrant in the amount of $33,950 to the
Town of Danville from Park Dedication Trust Account 8136 PI60 35514 to help fund the
development of new facilities at Sycamore Valley Park in the Town of Danville. The project
is located at 1000 Sherburne Hills Road in Danville. 

FISCAL IMPACT: 
No impact on the General Fund. 100% Park Dedication Trust Fund, Account 8136 PI60
35514. 

BACKGROUND: 
The Town of Danville is requesting $33,950 to help fund the development of expanded park
facilities at Sycamore Valley Park. The improvements include four new bocce ball courts, a
new shade structure, additional lighting, and landscaping. The total project cost is
$1,308,709 and is funded through various funding sources and county Park Impact funds.
The project has been completed.

The project is included in the Town of Danville's Capital Improvement Program and will
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I hereby certify that this is a true and correct copy of an action taken and entered on the minutes of the
Board of Supervisors on the date shown. 

ATTESTED:    October  17, 2017 
David Twa, County Administrator and Clerk of the Board of Supervisors
 
By: June McHuen, Deputy
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also serve unincorporated residents in Blackhawk, Diablo, and Alamo.

The Town of Danville has complied with the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA)
for the Sycamore Valley Park improvements. A Notice of Exemption (NOE) was prepared
and was posted at the County Clerk on September 13, 2007.



BACKGROUND: (CONT'D)

It is the policy of the County to utilize County park funds to meet local and regional park
needs. Sycamore Valley Park is a town park with a regional draw, including unincorporated
residents. The Park Impact Trust Account funds proposed for use were generated from
impact fees collected in unincorporated areas near the park and that will benefit from the
improvements.

CHILDREN'S IMPACT STATEMENT:
The proposed improvements to Sycamore Valley Park supports the following community
outcomes established in the Children’s Report Card: Communities that are safe and provide
a high quality of life for children and their families.


